
CWA, Inc 

1416 Whitehorn Street 

Ferndale,  WA  98248 

 

June 5, 2012 

     

Mr. David W. Danner      

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

1300 S Evergreen Park DR SW 

PO Box 47259 

Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

 

RE: 81.68.015 restrictions to 81.68 

Dear Mr. Danner: 

We are requesting approval of updates to our authority to operate two scheduled services 

(Travel Washington Grape Line & Travel Washington Gold Line) that are being funded 

under grants from the Washington State Department of Transportation. 

 

CWA, Inc was given the auto transportation authority (RCW 81.68) to operate a schedule 

bus service between Walla Walla and Pasco on docket 080207.  This service called the 

Grape Line, is being operated under a contract CWA, Inc has with the Washington State 

Department of Transportation. 

 

RCW 81.68.015 discusses when the application of chapter 81.68 is restricted.  One of the 

restrictions is any operation that is funded by a grant issued by the department of 

transportation. 

 

Since the Grape Line is funded by a grant from the DOT we are requesting that our 

service be exempt from UTC regulation and fees. 

 

Similarly CWA, Inc also operates the Gold Line which is a scheduled service that is 

funded by a grant from the Washington State Department of Transportation. 

 

For the same arguments as submitted above we are requesting that our Gold Line service 

be exempt from UTC regulation and fees. 

 

CWA, Inc does have the charter permit (C-63162) that RCW 81.68.015 requires. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

 

Richard Johnson 

President – CWA, Inc 

 



 

 

 


